
Barry Township Reorganization Meeting Minutes
April 15, 2025

The meeting was opened at 7 pm. Present were Supervisors Ed Hattenberg, Kim Crow and Al 
Moon, Treasurer Dick Prenevost, Clerk Sue Dutcher, and Townspeople Bobbi Butler, Kathy 
Horbacz, Paul Sporcic and Keith Kappauf.

Ed was nominated for Chairman with a motion from Kim, 2nd by Al. Motion carried.

Kim was nominated for Zoning Officer with a motion from Ed, 2nd by Al. Motion carried.

Al was nominated for Road Supervisor with a motion from Ed, 2nd by Kim. Motion carried.

There was a motion from Kim, 2nd by Ed to accept the following fees as written:                  
Mileage – current federal rate     Mower- subject to available operator rate   Copies- $0.50/one 
side, $1/double side. Copies, time and mileage estimated at $50 or more must be paid in 
advance. (The township is a non-data practices body not required to supply copies at township 
meetings.) Motion passed.

There was a motion from Kim, 2nd by Ed, to reaffirm the following designations:  1. Culvert policy 
– the board will design the culvert policy. The minimum culvert size is 16x30 or as prescribed by 
supervisors. 2. Mailbox policy – policy will copy Pine County.  3.Newspaper – the township will 
continue to use Pine County News as it’s official publication. 4. Depository – Northview Bank. 5. 
Town hall mowing – Ed will mow the township grass in exchange for keeping the hay. Motion 
passed.

There was a motion from Kim, 2nd by Al, to set the following wages:  Chairman- $75/meeting, 
$20/hour. Supervisors-$75/meeting, $20/hour. Clerk- $25/hour, $75/meeting, up to 40 hrs/mo. 
Treasurer- $25/hr, $75/meeting, up to 20  hrs/mo. Deputy Clerk and Treasurer - $25/hr, 
$75/mtg. Zoning Officer- $20/hr plus mileage. Grader Operator- $25/hr. Election Judge- $15/hr. 
Website Manager- $20/hr up to 20 hrs/mo.  Road supervisor and supervisors performing road 
inspections will receive pay equal to 1 meeting plus mileage. Motion passed.

Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of every month. A motion was made by Kim, 2nd by Al, to 
move the March Regular meeting to the fourth Tuesday of March to allow the new supervisor to 
perform his duties directly after being elected. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Kim, 2nd by Al, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 7:22 
pm.


